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Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk  

The Parish Council met on the 9th September 2016. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas 
Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Martin Dodd, Brian Parkinson 
and Sally Downing. The Clerk was Louise Pink.  
Planning Applications for consideration –  
16/01317/MFUL  Land at OS Field 6855, Mill Lane, Sheriff Hutton 
Erection of 4 no. pairs of three bedroom semi-detached dwellings and 2 no. pairs of two bedroom 
semi-detached dwellings (12 no. dwellings in total) together with parking, amenity areas, landscaping 
and formation of vehicular access. 
Sheriff Hutton supports the planning application but do wish to make the following comment:- 
The Parish Council have concerns over surface water and wish to ensure that the existing water 
ways are maintained. 
 

Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals  
 

16/00435/FUL  Land Rear of Park View, Finkle Street, Sheriff Hutton 
Erection of 2 no. four bedroom detached dwellings with detached double garages, together with 
formation of vehicular access. 
Approved. 
 

Re siting of Dog Bin on Laurels Garth 
It was agreed for the dog bin on Laurels Garth to be moved and re siting on the same side of the road 
but nearer the crossroads. This decision was taken as it was thought that in its current location it 
means that it is unsafe to cross the road to use the receptacle. 
 

Next Meeting 
The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 14th October 2016 at7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on 01904 272079. 8 Stratford Way, Huntington, York. YO32 
9YW. 

 
Over 60’s Luncheon Club  
Weekly Luncheon club for the Over 60’s will re-start on October 4th, 12.30p.m.  in the Village 
Hall.   We serve a two course home cooked meal with tea or coffee for £5 and have some places 
available.   If you enjoy lunching with friendly chatter come along but please phone Wendy Haste 
(878581) or Margaret Fisher (878314) so we can organise the catering.   We can also arrange for 
transport if you need it. 
Help Required   If you would like to help cook/serve at the Luncheon Club we could do with one to 
two more people.   We work on a rota basis doing two Tuesdays every month in the winter.   Please 
phone either of the telephone numbers above. 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – 200 Club 
 

September £25 winners were 37, 87, 115, 116 and 187. 
 

Super-Mobile Library 
The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on   
Fridays 14th and 28th October. 
 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/


Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists October 2016  
Our final trip of the summer programme was to the National Nature Reserve at Wheldrake Ings and 
sadly the weather was distinctly miserable. The hardy few who went did manage to see bullfinches, 
lots of swallows and house martins, some red legged partridge and grey heron but a truly torrential 
downpour made it difficult to see more. We will try to get to this lovely reserve again in the not too 
distant future, hopefully with better weather. 
Our next meeting is the first of our winter programme and will be held in the Village Hall on 
Wednesday 28th September when Dave Newman will talk to us about Amber and how it is formed. 
He has asked anyone coming to the meeting to bring along any samples of amber they might have.   
We hope you can join us at any of our meetings. New members are always welcome. Anyone 
wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with 

either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995. 
 

History Group 

Archive Open Day - Saturday 22nd October 1 - 4pm. 
Entrance £3 inc. refreshments in the Village Hall.        Theme - Trades and Housing            

Where in  Sheriff was the Fish and Chip shop,  the Saddlers, the Police House, the Brewery and the 

Memorial Hall ...if you have the answers to these questions please come along and tell us at the 

Open day, if not come along and find out. This yearly Open Day is our opportunity to gather as much 

information as possible for the archives, with so many photographs of villagers at work and play to 

identify and we need your help.                                                                                                        

Were you a member of the WI who researched and published the Treasure Survey in the 80's? If so 

we are looking for the original photographs that were used in this valuable, historical publication 

about the village. We would like to scan them for the archives and any other items. 

If you live in one of the older properties we may have information on the history of your house. 

Artefacts and documents will be available to browse over with a cup of tea, also a scanning area 

where items that you want to keep can be scanned for storing in the archives. 

We will have a number of tables of interest set up from our own local groups also visitors including 

Appleton le Moors History and Archive group and the Ryedale Family History Group both of whom 

can help you with family research. 

This is a day for all the family to enjoy; if you were born and bred in the village then we would like you 

to share your memories with us, if you are new to the village come along and look at the history and 

treasures of our village. 
 

Friday 25th November 7.30pm Village Hall. Members £2 Visitors £3 inc. refreshment. 

4 Cakes a Minute! presented by Richard Haste with a humorous look back to the Richard III fairs in 

the 1980s , when the village came together to have fun and raise the money to build the new Village 

Hall. If you have any photographs/posters and memories of those years we would really appreciate 

you bringing them along to the evening. 

Contact Meg 01347 878136 or Beryl 01347 878363 for further details or membership 
 

Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday 6th   October 
during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone 
wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) 
while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate 
room. 
 
 
 
 
 



Playgroup 
Everyone has returned after the summer with lots of enthusiasm and has settled back well.   
So far we have been mostly exploring our new mud kitchen area and spending lots of time playing 
with construction. There has been lots of fireman role play, pretending to take emergency calls, 
writing incident forms, learning to dial 999 if there's a fire and practising our fire drill.  
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Ramble 

The October ramble will be on Thursday October 27th, leaving from the Village Hall car park at 

9.30am.  It will be an autumnal walk of about 5 miles in the wonderful Yorkshire countryside and will 

be followed by a pub lunch.   You don't need a car as lifts are always available.  New walkers are 

very welcome. 

 
 

DR. P. R. JONES                 DR. B. McPHERSON 
MB, ChB                              MB, ChB 

 

The Surgery, North Back Lane, Stillington, York, YO61 1LL 
Tel: 01347 810332  Fax: 01347 811190 

www.stillingtonsurgery.co.uk         email: VOYCCG.B82079prescriptions@nhs.net 
 

SEASONAL FLU CLINICS       1st & 8th October 2016 
 

If you are over 65 or you are in one of the at risk groups, 
Please contact the surgery to make an appointment for this immunisation 

 

 

Gardening Club 
The October meeting will be held on Wednesday 19th at 7.30pm in the village hall when the speaker 
will be Ian Room on ‘Tropical and Exotic Plants’. 
November will be the club’s annual general meeting.  Unfortunately this year brings about the 
retirement of most of the officers running the club under our present constitution.  As we don’t want to 
leave the Chairman, Ros, without support we would be grateful if anyone interested would come 
forward.  Please speak to Ros or Judith (Sec).  There are also vacancies on the general committee 
which is less onerous.  A good place to find out how the club works.  The potato and sunflower 
growing events are also in need of new organizers.  You don’t have to be a gardening club member 
to take charge of these events as they are open to all.  
 

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group   
Andrew Thwaite paid us a visit at our meeting on Wednesday 14th September .Andrew is a 
chocolatier and works with a group called Autism Plus. They run a business at Ampleforth making 
chocolates but the majority of the staff are people with learning difficulties. Andrew showed us how to 
make chocolates and we were allowed to sample some that he had made. They were delicious and 
quite a few people purchased them. 
Our next meeting is on Wednesday 12th October and is a group called The International Rescue 
Corps. These people attend disasters all around the world and help deal with all the problems that 
occur.  
International Rescue Corps by Julie Ryan  
Wednesday 12th October 2016 7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall  
 

Barbara Grinham  
01347 878476 
 
 

 
 

 

tel:999
http://www.stillingtonsurgery.co.uk/
mailto:VOYCCG.B82079prescriptions@nhs.net


Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 

Ladies Doubles Competition.  Come along and enjoy an afternoon of tennis on Saturday October 

1st at 1.30pm.  Partners will be drawn for on the day and all members are welcome to enter. Let’s 

hope for good weather, lots of tennis and the usual calls of “yours” echoing round the courts... 

Jumble Sale on October 15th in the Village Hall. 

The Jumblies are running the October Jumble Sale for the Tennis Club and so we need lots of 

jumble, cakes etc.  Please search through your wardrobes, cupboards etc., the more jumble we have 

the more money we will raise. Jumble can be left at the Hall on the morning of the sale or can be 

collected and stored by arrangement. There will be lots on sale for everyone so come along, grab 

yourself a bargain and support a village club providing excellent tennis facilities for all ages from 

under 5’s to over 70’s. 

Social Tennis continues on Wednesday mornings from 10.30am., coaching sessions run from 9.30 to 

10.30 am. 

 The courts remain open all winter so if you have been inspired by this summer of sport it's not too 

late to join. 

Details of the above are available from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com  or telephone 01347878626 

 
Friends of the Village Hall  

Dates for your diaries: 

1 Christmas Coffee Morning on Saturday December 10th 10am – 12 noon. 
  

2 The welcome return of The Foresters with an evening of folk music and a supper, 

Saturday February 4th 2017.  Further details nearer the events! 
 

There will be a meeting of the Friends to plan these and other forthcoming events on Tuesday 

November 8th at 7.30pm in the Village hall. New Friends are always welcome.  

Margaret Fisher Tel 878314 

 

Sheriff Hutton Primary School 

Our school year has started brilliantly! The children who are new to our school are settling in well and 

everyone has returned with great enthusiasm and excitement. 

We have introduced a fourth class this year, Galtres Class. This is for children who are in Years 3 

and 4. It means that Bulmer Class is now just for Reception aged children; it gives a great start to 

school life focussing on the Early Years curriculum and ensuring strong development in their first year 

at school. 

This term our Year 6 children are taking part in their annual residential visit to Bewerley Park and we 

are, once again, welcoming our visitors from Sweden. We hope they have a fantastic time exploring 

Sheriff Hutton, York and the surrounding countryside. 

The children will be celebrating Harvest at the Methodist Church on Thursday 20th October at 

9.20am; everyone is welcome to join us. 

We continue to welcome many people from the village who help in school; listening to reading or 

joining in with school activities. If you would like to help or just pop in for a visit we would love to see 

you! 

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school 

website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org. 

 

 
 

 

mailto:josephinejohnson6@gmail.com
http://www.sheriffhuttonschool.org/


Message from the Jumblies 

After all the lovely weather we have been enjoying over the last few weeks the rain arrived on the day 

of our first Jumble Sale of the Autumn season.  However it didn’t seem to dampen the enthusiasm of 

our customers and we welcomed many of our long standing buyers and some new ones too.  Thank 

you so much to everyone who donated jumble and those who came along to buy.  The total raised 

was £1617 which brings our running total to £12, 319.  The total raised at the Macmillan World’s 

Biggest Coffee Morning will be published in the November news. 

Our next sale will be on Saturday 15th October at 2pm raising money for our own village Tennis Club.  

We look forward to your usual generous support and we will be at the Village Hall between 9am and 

12 noon to receive your donations of clothes, Bric a brac, toys, books, household linen etc.   

If your reading stock is running low don’t forget you can come along to our Book Room and Cake 

Stall from 1pm to get your bargains, although as usual the main sale starts at 2pm.  

On the 13th September we were honoured to receive a visit from The High Sheriff of North Yorkshire, 

Mr John Furness.  During 2015 we were assessed for the Queen’s Award for Voluntary Service and 

although we didn’t actually receive an award, on the basis of that assessment The Jumblies were 

brought to Mr Furness’s attention by the Lord-Lieutenant, Mr Barry Dodd and the Vice Lord-

Lieutenant Mr Peter Scrope, because of the work we have done over the years to support our local 

community.   

Mr Furness was extremely interested to hear how we run the jumble sales, where all the jumble 

comes from and what happens to it and about all the charities and organisations that benefit from the 

money raised.  He also told us about what is involved in his role as High Sheriff and the variety of 

events he attends 

Unfortunately due to work commitments not all the Jumblies were able to be present but It was a 

lovely morning for those who could and we were absolutely delighted to hear that he felt The 

Jumblies should receive an award for the work we do.  He presented us with a certificate and a 

cheque for £250 which will be used to buy new polo shirts. (Our existing ones were purchased in 

2003 and are now nearing their sell by date)  

Thank you for all your support.  

Penny Bean 878392  

 

 

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 

Poppies will be on sale from 28th October, leading up to Remembrance Sunday on 13th November. 

House to House collectors will be calling upon you but if you miss them, poppies will be also available 

from The Post Office, The Castle Inn and the Highwayman Inn.  Poppies will also be available for 

Children to buy from The Village School as well as Snap Rulers and Poppy Bag Clips.  Every penny 

you give is put to good use to support our service people past and present.  Please support our local 

Appeal. 

Penny Bean Honorary Poppy Appeal Organiser 

 

 

Family Fancy Dress Halloween Disco 

All Families Welcome 

Saturday 29th October 2016 5.30pm-9.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 

Hot Food, Licensed Bar, Refreshments, Fancy Dress Competition, Games and Prizes  

£3 per person or £10.00 per family (based on 2 adults:2 children or 1 adult:3 children) 

Tickets available from Angela Smedley (01904 468402) 

No Unaccompanied Children Please 



The Methodist Church 
The winter programme of activities are all beginning to open up to meet the indoor season, even a 
hint of Christmas in some places, don't we make a rush of our lives hastening from one thing to 
another. The church is no different, we are now starting with the Guild, Film afternoon, and a new 
venture Craft and Chat which Revd Elizabeth Cushion is introducing and of course we will be filling 
those Christmas Shoeboxes later this month. We do hope there may be something that interests you 
and do not hesitate to come and share in anything that you fancy. A warm welcome awaits you at the 
Methodist Church. 

 

Sunday Services 
  2nd.    10.30 a.m. Prof. Ted Royle 
  9th.     10.30 a.m. Mrs Joan Haslam 
 16th.    10.30 a.m. Mrs Kim Gabbatis 
 23rd.    10.30 a.m. Revd Ann Vaughan 
 30th.    10.30 a.m. UNITED SERVICE at Parish Church - Revd Ann Vaughan 
 

Additional Activities 
Monday      2.00 p.m. Guild in the Miss Ward room (see programme later) 
Tuesday     2 - 3.30 p.m. Craft and Chat in the Miss Ward room on 18th October 
Wednesday  9.30 a.m. Church open for personal prayer and quiet meditation. 
       10.00 a.m. Drop in for coffee and chat in the Miss Ward room. 
Thursday     2.30 p.m. Feature Film afternoon, cup of tea from 2.00 p.m. October 20th. 
 
Christmas Shoeboxes Appeal 
Please support this village effort to fill as many shoeboxes as possible with gifts for children who 
have nothing. This may be the only time that they get a Christmas present in their childhood. When 
the boxes are filled they go to Scarborough for checking and packed into containers for distribution to 
a nominated country. We will get to know where they have been finally given to a child. The cost of all 
transport costs is around £3 for each box, if you wish to make a donation towards this it would 
appreciated. We will be filling the boxes at the Methodist Church on Wednesday morning 26th 
October from 10.00 a.m. Please come along and fill a box or pop in and see what we do, you will be 
very welcome. 
Thank you 
Ideas of gifts you may wish to donate are shown later in the News. 
 

Guild Programme 
We have changed the time of meetings from the evening to an afternoon, so that people do not have 
to go out in the dark. They will now start at 2.00 p.m. every Monday from October 10th in the Miss 
Ward room. Each meeting starts with a short devotion and after the speaker or activity we have a cup 
of tea and biscuit. All meetings should finish by 3.30 p.m. 
 

October 
  10th  Sister Margaret Ann will be our opening speaker for this new guild year. 
  17th. Speaker Tony Hartigan on the Sylvia Wright Trust which is in India. 
  24th  York Railway Museum, presented by Philip Benham. 
  31st.  Bob Woolsey will illustrate his visit to China 
 

If any of these meetings interests you, don't hesitate, come along you are very welcome. 
 

Film Afternoon 
Thursday 20th October there will be a feature film showing at 2.30 p.m. in the Miss Ward room. We 
cannot charge or advertise because of insurance purposes. There will be a voluntary opportunity to 
make a charitable donation. A cup of tea will be served from 2.00 a.m. 
 

Craft and Chat 
All welcome to come and join this new monthly group. You can join in a craft activity or bring your 
own project to work on in company, and join in the chat of course, in the Miss Ward Room at 2.00 
p.m. on October 18th. 



St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 

SERVICES IN OCTOBER 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd 9.30am Holy Communion 6pm Celtic Eucharist - Marton 

 7th   7.30pm Harvest Festival & Supper 

 9th 9.30am Morning Worship   

 16th 10.30am Benefice Sheriff Hutton  6pm  Celtic Meditative Worship 

 23rd 9.30am Holy Communion   

 30th 10.30am Ecumenical Eucharist   

      

Farlington 9th 11.15am Shortened Matins   

 16th 10.30am Benefice Sheriff Hutton    

 23rd 11.15am Holy Communion BCP   

      

Marton 2nd   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist  

 16th 10.30am Benefice Sheriff Hutton  6pm  Celtic Meditative Worship 

      

Stillington 2nd 10.30am Morning Worship   

 9th 9.30am Holy Communion   

 16th 10.30am Benefice Sheriff Hutton    

 23rd 9.30am Holy Communion   

 30th  All Saints   

      

Sutton-on-the-
Forest  

2nd  8.00am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion 
Morning Worship 

  

 9th 10.45am Harvest & lunch Village 
Hall  

  

 16th 10.30am Benefice Sheriff Hutton    

 23rd 10.45am Holy Communion   

 30th  Own arrangements   
  

EVENTS 
 

7
th
 October 7.30pm Harvest Festival followed by bring & share supper Everyone is 

welcome                                                                              

30
th
 October  CLOCKS GO BACK 

 

NOTICES 
Decoration for Harvest will be during the week commencing 3rd October and we hope that we will have 
many people as possible helping. Please don’t forget that the Harvest Supper is a ‘Bring and Share’ 
occasion and is open to everyone in the village. It is an opportunity to give thanks for the work of farmers 
and all those involved in providing food for us all so come along and enjoy the fun. 
As an added attraction we hope to have our new fan heaters up and running. These should be more 
efficient and a great deal quieter! 
 

The next meeting of the Village Charity is on November 7th. Requests for assistance should be with the 
secretary, John Oakley (Old School House - 878754) by October 28th.  
 

 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
 

Monthly Prize Bingo      Friday, October 14th
  

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall     eyes down at 7.30pm 
 

£100 prize special and raffle 

 



All Change! 

 In the days of the steam train, the guard would come through the carriages shouting, "All change." It 

was a reminder that we all had to get out at the next station to find our connections for the next part 

of our journey. Change in life is inevitable. We cannot live without it. Yet people resist. 

My grandmother was born in 1878. She saw electricity brought into the home, the advent of the 

telephone, motor car, aeroplane, radio, TV, National Health Service and survived two World Wars. 

Her interests and opinions were very parochial. She couldn't stand Aneurin Bevin, but we never knew 

why. She chose to use an oven heated by a coal fire, did the washing in a copper, used a mangle, 

heated her iron on the hob and brushed her carpets. Not for her the electric oven, washing machine 

and vacuum cleaner. 

Technology has revolutionised our lives. The world seems a much smaller place. New ideas, 

new insights into old ones, shape our thinking and understanding, or at least they should do. But do 

we still cling to what was, or do we engage in the here and now? 

Jesus had a lot to say about change. In fact he came to bring about change; a change of attitude, 

thinking and direction in life. Over the centuries the Ten Commandments, given to the Jewish 

nation by God to provide a framework for living, had been increased by their leaders to 617 rules for 

living. By the time Jesus came onto the scene, these rules seemed to exclude many people from God 

and mainstream society: the poor, the widow, the diseased, those with disabilities, the migrant and 

immigrant, and people with certain jobs. This was not what God intended. The nation and its leaders 

had not embraced and developed God's framework so that they grew in understanding and love 

towards Him and one another. Jesus challenged the leaders of his day and was crucified because of 

it. 

We too need to be challenged in our own lives; how we live and engage with our world. Change 

is necessary. We all know what happened to the Dodo because it didn't. 

Ann Vaughan.  

 

Neighbourhood Watch 

The next Neighbourhood Watch Meeting will be on Monday 3rd October at 7.30 pm in Sheriff Hutton 

Village Hall, when the Police will be present to give the Local Crime Report, hear your concerns and 

answer questions. 

Unfortunately the scheduled talk on “WRAP”, an initiative to increase awareness of undercover 

terrorist activity in remote rural areas, has had to be postponed. No further information at time of 

going to press, but posters will be issued nearer the meeting. 

We have had a further instance of Cold Calling, namely Fish Sellers, often acting aggressively 

towards elderly residents. A local resident promptly and correctly called 101, the Police attended and 

despatched them. Trading Standards advise that fish should be marked stating what is contained 

within the packaging, a use by date and other information such as company name and address, also 

paperwork should be provided to you as a customer. 

North Yorkshire Community Messaging advice to residents is not to let anyone into the house, where 

possible ascertain who callers are before opening the door, and if cold callers are aggressive, then 

please call the Police on 999, giving as much information as possible. 

Please try to attend the meeting, and support your Neighbourhood Watch Team. 

 Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator (01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com) 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:terryj70@btinternet.com


Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club 
The end of the season was tinged with disappointment for the 1st team with mixed results over the last few 

weeks meaning they finished third in York & District Senior Cricket League - Galtres Division 3 and outside the 

promotion places. Nevertheless it was a good summer with some strong performances over the course of the 

season. The 2nd team results continued to improve over the last few but inconsistent performances throughout 

the season meant that they finished bottom of York & District Senior Cricket League - Galtres Division 4. 

The results up to the 10th September and individual performances are listed below: 

20th August 

Sheriff Hutton II won by 5 wkts. Huby II 89 all out (Phil Headington 3-21, Gordon Moore 4-18); Sheriff Hutton II 

92-5 (Ed Ramsden 26) 

27th August 

Match abandoned as draw due to rain – Sheriff Hutton 205-4 (Matty Prosser 27, Geoff Schofield 83*, Andy 

Frank 40); Heworth 52-4 

Sheriff Hutton II lost by 10 wkts. Sheriff Hutton II 63 all out (Neil Fairweather 33); Osbaldwick II 67-0 

3rd September 

Sheriff Hutton v Civil Service - Match abandoned due to rain 

10th September 

Sheriff Hutton lost by 96 runs. Stillington 239-4; Sheriff Hutton 143 all out (Matty Prosser 25, Jag Gopalappa 

42) 

Sheriff Hutton II won by 8 wkts. Hovingham II 113 all out (Sally Fairweather 5-37, Neil Fairweather 4-28); 

Sheriff Hutton II 117-2 (Neil Fairweather 50, John Armitage 34*) 

As the season is now over it’s only left to say a big thank you to all who contributed to an enjoyable season 

both on and off the field. 

 

Christmas Shoeboxes Gift Examples 
Firstly some things to avoid please : war/conflict  items, religious items or literature, food items other than 

sweets, (but no chocolate), hand-made toys with stuffing, breakable glass items, liquids, aerosols, sharp 

objects, medicines, books with lots of words, unwrapped scented items and clothes other than stated below. 

 

Now some ideas: Clothes: hat, fashion and ordinary scarf, gloves, mittens, cap, head bands, ribbons, hair 

clips, bracelet, necklace, small handbag, sunglasses Ce and UV marked, draw string bag, dressing up items, 

(e.g. animal ears, crowns).  

For fun: skipping rope, building blocks, yo-yo, slinky, dominoes, kaleidoscope, spinning top, jigsaw, toy 

binoculars, puzzle cube, wind up torch, toy train/car/truck, animal figures, musical instruments: e.g. kazoo, 

bells, harmonica, mini maracas, recorder, castanets, whistle.  

To love: cuddly toy (with CE mark), rag doll (with CE mark),Barbie doll, wooden/plastic play people, hand and 

finger puppets, wind-up toy, small ball (tennis, rugby, bouncy) deflated football with pump ,finger skateboard. 

Creative stuff: chalk, crayons, colouring book, drawing pad, stickers, magnetic drawing board, mini Etch-a-

Sketch, mini stampers (pre-inked), click together model, Play Doh, glider kit (non-military), bead kit (age 

appropriate), small sealed sewing kit (10-14), mini scraper foil kit (10-14),watercolour paint set (solid), stencils, 

mini Spirograph; 

For Cleanliness: toothbrush, toothpaste, soap, flannel, washmitt, sponge, hairbrush, comb, push up 

deodorant stick (not liquid or aerosol), chapstick, emery board, nail clippers, compact mirror, 

 For Learning:  writing pens and pencils, sharpener, eraser, solar calculator, geometry set (10-14), ruler, 

exercise book, notebook, highlighters, colouring pencils, felt tip pens, pencil case, safety scissors, glue stick, 

picture books (2-4), dry-wipe whiteboard and pens, mini board games water bottle 

Home-made items:  hand-made toys, knitted sewn or crocheted bags, pencil cases, hand puppets, felt play 

board wooden toys, home-made card or letter with photo  

 

 

 

 

 



MORSE COACHES 
& 

TAXI HIRE 
 

Tel : 01347 878 969 
 

www.morse-coaches.com 
info@morse-coaches.com 

 

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire 
Pre Booked  :  Licensed Driver 

 

Taxi for all your 
transport requirements 

 

helen.hendry@ymail.com 
Tel : 01347 878 710 

Mobile : 07769 21 29 23 

 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 
 

DUO HANDIMAN 
Handyman services 

to the Sheriff Hutton area 
 

No job too small 
 

Please call Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595 

 

Pilates and Swimming 
With Linzi 

 

PiILATES, Circuit Training 
& Swimming Instructor (STA) 

 

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons 
Contact Linzi on  07583 936 246 

info@linzifitness.co.uk 

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish 

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com 

W: www.books4spanish.com 
 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Mobile : 07860 612 622 

Puddleducks 
 

Award Winning Children’s Nursery 

Open 7.30-6.00pm 

Purpose built, modern facilities 

Fully Qualified, Professional Team 

Tel: 01347 878648 

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk 

Janet Hull 
 

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
 

mobile 07979484663 
Home 01904491001 

e-mail  janethull@tiscali.co.uk  

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence 

 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
(CLOSED Tuesday) 

Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  
 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 

www.pizzasworld.co.uk  

 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

 
Tel : 01347 878345 

07786574359 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

 

Angela  Mobile Hairdresser 
 

Over 35 years experience 
 

All Aspects of hairdressing 
Shampoo&Set & Perming 

 

Tel : 01904 425635  
Mobile 07740245642 

 

 
 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 
 

Jerry Petch 
Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 

 

 
 

J H WRIGHT & 
SONS 

 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

Howardian Contracts 
 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Charlotte Williams 
 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 
DENTAL SURGEONS 

 

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 

Telephone 878 111 

http://www.morse-coaches.com/
mailto:info@morse-coaches.com
mailto:helen.hendry@ymail.com
mailto:info@linzifitness.co.uk
http://www.spanish-talk.com/
http://www.books4spanish.com/
mailto:janethull@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.pizzasworld.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/


 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering 
Furniture Painting 

Advice with Interior Design 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk  
 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 
All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 
www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

 
 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 
Builders and Contractors 

 
6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 

Tel : 01347 879 173 
 

Aerial Services – York.co.uk 
Fed up with poor reception? … 

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... 
We offer 

Fully Insured professional service 
Your property left clean and tidy 
We supply our own vacuums ! 

Call Steve on 01904 819 030 
 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 
Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 
 

MOT Testing 
Repairs : Servicing 

 

 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 

www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

Paul Waddington 
Electrical Services 

 

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician 
All domestic electrical work carried out 

 

75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York 
 

 07917 450676 / 01904 769738 
paul.waddington@talktalk.net 

 

BRIAN FARRER 
Village Farm, High Street 

Thornton-le-Clay  
 

Garden Machinery Service & 
Repairs 

 

New and Used Machine Sales 
 

 

   01653 618 810     07713349240 
diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk  

 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 

made to Commission 
Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 

Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

Need help with your Computer?  
 

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, 
tuition, or simply an introduction to 

your PC …. sorted in your own home 
 

Martin Underwood            01653 619 293 
                                            07748 632 563 
 

Underwood Computer Services 

York Boilers Ltd  
Derek Precious 

 

Worcester Bosch 
Accredited Gold Installer 

 

Office : 01904 490 421 or 
Mobile :  07740 493  903 

derekprecious@hotmail.com  

 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 
New Boilers and Repairs 

Registered Installer 
 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
http://www.wildlandscapesyork.com/
http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/
mailto:paul.waddington@talktalk.net
mailto:diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk
http://www.flaxtonforge.co.uk/
mailto:derekprecious@hotmail.com


Village Regular Weekly Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon    7.30pm Badminton  Village Hall 

Tues 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.15am Pilates Village Hall 7.00pm Circuit Training  Village Hall 

 10.30am Pilates Village Hall 12.30pm Over 60’s lunch  Village Hall 

    8.00pm Pilates  Village Hall 

Wed 9.30am Personal Prayer Methodist Church    

 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.30 am Tennis Coaching Tennis Club    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 10.30am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.30pm Youth Group  Village Hall  

Fri 9.00am Playgroup School    
 

 

Additional Activities in October 
Sat 1

st
   Flu Clinic at Stillington Surgery 

Mon 3rd    7.30pm Neighbourhood Watch meeting in the Village Hall 

Tues 4
th
  12.30pm Weekly Over 60’s Luncheon Club resumes in the Village Hall 

Thurs 6
th
  9.30-11.30am Health Visitor in the Village Hall 

Fri 7
th
  7.30pm Harvest Festival and bring and share supper in St Helen’s Chuch 

Sat 8
th
    Flu Clinic at Stillington Surgery 

Mon 10
th
  2.00pm Guild with Sister Margaret Ann in the Miss Ward Room 

Wed 12
th
  7.30pm Sheriff Ladies Group International Rescue Corps in the Village Hall 

Fri 14
th
  10.00-12.00am Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 

  7.30pm Parish council meeting in the Village Hall 

Sat 15
th
  2.00pm Jumblies Sale in aid of the Tennis Club in the Village Hall 

Mon 17
th
  2.00pm Guild The Sylvia Wright Trust in India in the Miss Ward Room 

Tue 18
th
  2.00pm Craft and Chat in the Miss Ward Room Methodist Church 

Wed 19
th
  7.30pm Gardening Club Tropical and Exotic Plants in the Village Hall 

Thurs 20
th
  9,20am School Harvest Festival at the Methodist Church 

  2.30pm Film Show in the Miss Ward Room Methodist Church 

Sat 22
nd

   1.00-4.00pm History Group Archive Open Day in the Village Hall 

Mon 24
th
  2.00pm Guild York Railway Museum in the Miss Ward Room 

Wed 26
th
  10.00am Filling Christmas Shoeboxes in the Methodist Church 

Thurs 27
th
  9.30am Village ramble meet in the Village Hall car park 

Fri 28
th
  10.00-12.00am Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

   Poppies go on sale via collectors, Post Office, Castle Inn and Highwayman 

Sat 29
th
  5.30 -9.30pm Halloween Fancy Dress Disco in aid of Play Area in the Village Hall 

Sun 30
th
  2.00am British Summer Time ends clocks go back one hour 

Mon 31
st
  2.00pm Guild with Bob Woolsey on his China visit in the Miss Ward Room 

 

Dates to Note 2016/17 
Nov 7

th
  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

 8
th
 7.30pm Friends of the Village Hall meeting in the Village Hall 

 18
th
  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 

 25
th
  7.30pm History Group Richard III Fairs  in the Village Hall 

 27
th
  3.30pm Advent Carol service in the Chapel at Castle Howard 

Dec 9
th
 7.30pm St Leonards Church Grand Prize Christmas Bingo in Sheriff Hutton Village 

Hall 

 10
th
  10.00 - 12 noon Village Hall Christmas Coffee Morning - in the Village Hall! 

 16
th
  7.30pm Bowls Club Christmas Bingo in the Village Hall 

2017    

Jan 7
th
   UCCC New Year Party in the Village Hall 

Feb 4
th
  7.30pm Friends present The Foresters concert and supper in the Village Hall 

 
To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk 

 
To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk  

or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) 
 

Items for the November Village News should reach the Editors by no later than October 18
th

  

mailto:villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk
mailto:villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

